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The Honorable Jerry Moran
United States Senate
521 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Moran:

Thank you for your letter stressing the importance of accurately measuring mobile
broadband coverage across the country.

As you note, universal service has been foundational to federal communications policy.
As more and more households rely on mobile devices, the FCC must have reliable data on
mobile broadband coverage. Let me assure you that the Commission is currently working to
improve how we measure mobile coverage.

In the past, we have confronted several challenges in our attempts to measure coverage in
a way that matches up with the public's real-world experiences. The biggest of these challenges
involved the process of data collection. For the past several years, the Commission relied on
data that came from states via the National Telecommunications Information Agency - data that
was used in the National Broadband Map - and third party commercial vendors. For a variety of
reasons, the data collected by the states and third party commercial vendors did not always
accurately reflect the real world experiences of your constituents.

Recognizing the need to improve our mobile coverage data, the Commission adopted an
order in 2013 that required mobile wireless data collection from one of the most reliable sources
available -- the mobile wireless carriers themselves. As a result the Commission is now
collecting coverage data directly from wireless carriers through the Commission's Form 477.
Each carrier that submits data must certify to its accuracy. We expect the data wireless carriers
provide through these submissions will be more accurate than our previous data because it comes
directly from the entity that is deploying the wireless facilities. We are in the relatively early
stages of collecting this new coverage data from wireless carriers through the revised FCC Form
477, and Commission staff are currently analyzing these filings.

In addition, please rest assured that, given the importance of this issue, the Commission
remains open to working with stakeholders regarding additional data sources, including new
third party sources, and methods that we can employ to obtain more reliable information on
mobile broadband coverage. Further, it will always be the case that any mobile broadband
coverage data will be affected by certain issues that inherently affect wireless services, such as
indoor coverage and terrain, which limits as a technical matter the ability to represent precise
coverage down to a street segrrlent or address level.
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The Commission is also seeking to provide greater public accessibility into the data it
collects. Specifically, to better serve the American public, the Commission is seeking additional
funds in the upcoming fiscal year to provide improved mapping capabilities of mobile coverage
data. Unfortunately, in the past two fiscal years the Commission was not successful in securing
funding requests that would have enabled us to update the National Broadband Map. As a result,
the data reflected on that map is now outdated. The Commission's budget request for fiscal year
2017 would allow us to use the data collected from the Form 477s to create new user-friendly
maps that can be made publicly available. With these additional resources, the Commission will
better enable the public to let the Commission know when their user experiences on the ground
do not match up with the data collected from Form 477.

It is my hope that these efforts will improve the Commission's ability to accurately
measure mobile broadband coverage throughout the country. Thank you for the opportunity to
address this important issue. I share your goal of providing access to essential communications
for all Americans, and we are committed to policies that achieve the goal of universal service.
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Dear Senator Ayotte:

Thank you for your letter stressing the importance of accurately measuring mobile
broadband coverage across the country.

As you note, universal service has been foundational to federal communications policy.
As more and more households rely on mobile devices, the FCC must have reliable data on
mobile broadband coverage. Let me assure you that the Commission is currently working to
improve how we measure mobile coverage.

In the past, we have confronted several challenges in our attempts to measure coverage in
a way that matches up with the public's real-world experiences. The biggest of these challenges
involved the process of data collection. For the past several years, the Commission relied on
data that came from states via the National Telecommunications Information Agency - data that
was used in the National Broadband Map - and third party commercial vendors. For a variety of
reasons, the data collected by the states and third party commercial vendors did not always
accurately reflect the real world experiences of your constituents.

Recognizing the need to improve our mobile coverage data, the Commission adopted an
order in 2013 that required mobile wireless data collection from one ofthe most reliable sources
available -- the mobile wireless carriers themselves. As a result the Commission is now
collecting coverage data directly from wireless carriers through the Commission's Form 477.
Each carrier that submits data must certify to its accuracy. We expect the data wireless carriers
provide through these submissions will be more accurate than our previous data because it comes
directly from the entity that is deploying the wireless facilities. We are in the relatively early
stages of collecting this new coverage data from wireless carriers through the revised FCC Form
477, and Commission staff are currently analyzing these filings.

In addition, please rest assured that, given the importance of this issue, the Commission
remains open to working with stakeholders regarding additional data sources, including new
third party sources, and methods that we can employ to obtain more reliable information on
mobile broadband coverage. Further, it will always be the case that any mobile broadband
coverage data will be affected by certain issues that inherently affect wireless services, such as
indoor coverage and terrain, which limits as a technical matter the ability to represent precise
coverage down to a street segtnent or address level.
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The Commission is also seeking to provide greater public accessibility into the data it
collects. Specifically, to better serve the American public, the Commission is seeking additional
funds in the upcoming fiscal year to provide improved mapping capabilities of mobile coverage
data. Unfortunately, in the past two fiscal years the Commission was not successful in securing
funding requests that would have enabled us to update the National Broadband Map. As a result,
the data reflected on that map is now outdated. The Commission's budget request for fiscal year
2017 would allow us to use the data collected from the Form 477s to create new user-friendly
maps that can be made publicly available. With these additional resources, the Commission will
better enable the public to let the Commission know when their user experiences on the ground
do not match up with the data collected from Form 477.

It is my hope that these efforts will improve the Commission's ability to accurately
measure mobile broadband coverage throughout the country. Thank you for the opportunity to
address this important issue. I share your goal of providing access to essential communications
for all Americans, and we are committed to policies that achieve the goal of universal service.
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Dear Senator Daines:

Thank you for your letter stressing the importance of accurately measuring mobile
broadband coverage across the country.

As you note, universal service has been foundational to federal communications policy.
As more and more households rely on mobile devices, the FCC must have reliable data on
mobile broadband coverage. Let me assure you that the Commission is currently working to
improve how we measure mobile coverage.

In the past, we have confronted several challenges in our attempts to measure coverage in
a way that matches up with the public's real-world experiences. The biggest of these challenges
involved the process of data collection. For the past several years, the Commission relied on
data that came from states via the National Telecommunications Information Agency - data that
was used in the National Broadband Map - and third party commercial vendors. For a variety of
reasons, the data collected by the states and third party commercial vendors did not always
accurately reflect the real world experiences of your constituents.

Recognizing the need to improve our mobile coverage data, the Commission adopted an
order in 2013 that required mobile wireless data collection from one of the most reliable sources
available -- the mobile wireless carriers themselves. As a result the Commission is now
collecting coverage data directly from wireless carriers through the Commission's Form 477.
Each carrier that submits data must certify to its accuracy. We expect the data wireless carriers
provide through these submissions will be more accurate than our previous data because it comes
directly from the entity that is deploying the wireless facilities. We are in the relatively early
stages of collecting this new coverage data from wireless carriers through the revised FCC Form
477, and Commission staff are currently analyzing these filings.

In addition, please rest assured that, given the importance of this issue, the Commission
remains open to working with stakeholders regarding additional data sources, including new
third party sources, and methods that we can employ to obtain more reliable information on
mobile broadband coverage. Further, it will always be the case that any mobile broadband
coverage data will be affected by certain issues that inherently affect wireless services, such as
indoor coverage and terrain, which limits as a technical matter the ability to represent precise
coverage down to a street segment or address level.
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The Commission is also seeking to provide greater public accessibility into the data it
collects. Specifically, to better serve the American public, the Commission is seeking additional
funds in the upcoming fiscal year to provide improved mapping capabilities of mobile coverage
data. Unfortunately, in the past two fiscal years the Commission was not successful in securing
funding requests that would have enabled us to update the National Broadband Map. As a result,
the data reflected on that map is now outdated. The Commission's budget request for fiscal year
2017 would allow us to use the data collected from the Form 477s to create new user-friendly
maps that can be made publicly available. With these additional resources, the Commission will
better enable the public to let the Commission know when their user experiences on the ground
do not match up with the data collected from Form 477.

It is my hope that these efforts will improve the Commission's ability to accurately
measure mobile broadband coverage throughout the country. Thank you for the opportunity to
address this important issue. I share your goal of providing access to essential communications
for all Americans, and we are committed to policies that achieve the goal of universal service.

Sincerely, _hi
~ ~~
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Dear Senator Fischer:

Thank you for your letter stressing the importance of accurately measuring mobile
broadband coverage across the country.

As you note, universal service has been foundational to federal communications policy.
As more and more households rely on mobile devices, the FCC must have reliable data on
mobile broadband coverage. Let me assure you that the Commission is currently working to
improve how we measure mobile coverage.

In the past, we have confronted several challenges in our attempts to measure coverage in
a way that matches up with the public's real-world experiences. The biggest ofthese challenges
involved the process of data collection. For the past several years, the Commission relied on
data that came from states via the National Telecommunications Information Agency - data that
was used in the National Broadband Map - and third party commercial vendors. For a variety of
reasons, the data collected by the states and third party commercial vendors did not always
accurately reflect the real world experiences of your constituents.

Recognizing the need to improve our mobile coverage data, the Commission adopted an
order in 2013 that required mobile wireless data collection from one of the most reliable sources
available -- the mobile wireless carriers themselves. As a result the Commission is now
collecting coverage data directly from wireless carriers through the Commission's Form 477.
Eachcarrier that submits data must certify to its accuracy. We expect the data wireless carriers
provide through these submissions will be more accurate than our previous data because it comes
directly from the entity that is deploying the wireless facilities. We are in the relatively early
stages of collecting this new coverage data from wireless carriers through the revised FCC Form
477, and Commission staff are currently analyzing these filings.

In addition, please rest assured that, given the importance of this issue, the Commission
remains open to working with stakeholders regarding additional data sources, including new
third party sources, and methods that we can employ to obtain more reliable information on
mobile broadband coverage. Further, it will always be the case that any mobile broadband
coverage data will be affected by certain issues that inherently affect wireless services, such as
indoor coverage and terrain, which limits as a technical matter the ability to represent precise
coverage down to a street segment or address leveL
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The Commission is also seeking to provide greater public accessibility into the data it
collects. Specifically, to better serve the American public, the Commission is seeking additional
funds in the upcoming fiscal year to provide improved mapping capabilities of mobile coverage
data. Unfortunately, in the past two fiscal years the Commission was not successful in securing
funding requests that would have enabled us to update the National Broadband Map. As a result,
the data reflected on that map is now outdated. The Commission's budget request for fiscal year
2017 would allow us to use the data collected from the Form 477s to create new user-friendly
maps that can be made publicly available. With these additional resources, the Commission will
better enable the public to let the Commission know when their user experiences on the ground
do not match up with the data collected from Form 477.

It is my hope that these efforts will improve the Commission's ability to accurately
measure mobile broadband coverage throughout the country. Thank you for the opportunity to
address this important issue. I share your goal of providing access to essential communications
for all Americans, and we are committed to policies that achieve the goal of universal service.
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Dear Senator Gardner:

Thank you for your letter stressing the importance of accurately measuring mobile
broadband coverage across the country.

As you note, universal service has been foundational to federal communications policy.
As more and more households rely on mobile devices, the FCC must have reliable data on
mobile broadband coverage. Let me assure you that the Commission is currently working to
improve how we measure mobile coverage.

In the past, we have confronted several challenges in our attempts to measure coverage in
a way that matches up with the public's real-world experiences. The biggest of these challenges
involved the process of data collection. For the past several years, the Commission relied on
data that came from states via the National Telecommunications Information Agency - data that
was used in the National Broadband Map - and third party commercial vendors. For a variety of
reasons, the data collected by the states and third party commercial vendors did not always
accurately reflect the real world experiences of your constituents.

Recognizing the need to improve our mobile coverage data, the Commission adopted an
order in 2013 that required mobile wireless data collection from one of the most reliable sources
available -- the mobile wireless carriers themselves. As a result the Commission is now
collecting coverage data directly from wireless carriers through the Commission's Form 477.
Each carrier that submits data must certify to its accuracy. We expect the data wireless carriers
provide through these submissions will be more accurate than our previous data because it comes
directly from the entity that is deploying the wireless facilities. We are in the relatively early
stages of collecting this new coverage data from wireless carriers through the revised FCC Form
477, and Commission staff are currently analyzing these filings.

In addition, please rest assured that, given the importance of this issue, the Commission
remains open to working with stakeholders regarding additional data sources, including new
third party sources, and methods that we can employ to obtain more reliable information on
mobile broadband coverage. Further, it will always be the case that any mobile broadband
coverage data will be affected by certain issues that inherently affect wireless services, such as
indoor coverage and terrain, which limits as a technical matter the ability to represent precise
coverage down to a street segment or address level.
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The Commission is also seeking to provide greater public accessibility into the data it
collects. Specifically, to better serve the American public, the Commission is seeking additional
funds in the upcoming fiscal year to provide improved mapping capabilities of mobile coverage
data. Unfortunately, in the past two fiscal years the Commission was not successful in securing
funding requests that would have enabled us to update the National Broadband Map. As a result,
the data reflected on that map is now outdated. The Commission's budget request for fiscal year
2017 would allow us to use the data collected from the Form 477s to create new user-friendly
maps that can be made publicly available. With these additional resources, the Commission will
better enable the public to let the Commission know when their user experiences on the ground
do not match up with the data collected from Form 477.

It is my hope that these efforts will improve the Commission's ability to accurately
measure mobile broadband coverage throughout the country. Thank: you for the opportunity to
address this important issue. I share your goal of providing access to essential communications
for all Americans, and we are committed to policies that achieve the goal of universal service.
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Dear Senator Klobuchar:

Thank you for your letter stressing the importance of accurately measuring mobile
broadband coverage across the country.

As you note, universal service has been foundational to federal communications policy.
As more and more households rely on mobile devices, the FCC must have reliable data on
mobile broadband coverage. Let me assure you that the Commission is currently working to
improve how we measure mobile coverage.

In the past, we have confronted several challenges in our attempts to measure coverage in
a way that matches up with the public's real-world experiences. The biggest of these challenges
involved the process of data collection. For the past several years, the Commission relied on
data that came from states via the National Telecommunications Information Agency - data that
was used in the National Broadband Map - and third party commercial vendors. For a variety of
reasons, the data collected by the states and third party commercial vendors did not always
accurately reflect the real world experiences of your constituents.

Recognizing the need to improve our mobile coverage data, the Commission adopted an
order in 2013 that required mobile wireless data collection from one of the most reliable sources
available -- the mobile wireless carriers themselves. As a result the Commission is now
collecting coverage data directly from wireless carriers through the Commission's Form 477.
Each carrier that submits data must certify to its accuracy. We expect the data wireless carriers
provide through these submissions will be more accurate than our previous data because it comes
directly from the entity that is deploying the wireless facilities. We are in the relatively early
stages of collecting this new coverage data from wireless carriers through the revised FCC Form
477, and Commission staff are currently analyzing these filings.

In addition, please rest assured that, given the importance of this issue, the Commission
remains open to working with stakeholders regarding additional data sources, including new
third party sources, and methods that we can employ to obtain more reliable information on
mobile broadband coverage. Further, it will always be the case that any mobile broadband
coverage data will be affected by certain issues that inherently affect wireless services, such as
indoor coverage and terrain, which limits as a technical matter the ability to represent precise
coverage down to a street segment or address level.
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The Commission is also seeking to provide greater public accessibility into the data it
collects. Specifically, to better serve the American public, the Commission is seeking additional
funds in the upcoming fiscal year to provide improved mapping capabilities of mobile coverage
data. Unfortunately, in the past two fiscal years the Commission was not successful in securing
funding requests that would have enabled us to update the National Broadband Map. As a result,
the data reflected on that map is now outdated. The Commission's budget request for fiscal year
2017 would allow us to use the data collected from the Form 477s to create new user-friendly
maps that can be made publicly available. With these additional resources, the Commission will
better enable the public to let the Commission know when their user experiences on the ground
do not match up with the data collected from Form 477.

It is my hope that these efforts will improve the Commission's ability to accurately
measure mobile broadband coverage throughout the country. Thank: you for the opportunity to
address this important issue. I share your goal of providing access to essential communications
for all Americans, and we are committed to policies that achieve the goal of universal service.
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Dear Senator Manchin:

Thank you for your letter stressing the importance of accurately measuring mobile
broadband coverage across the country.

As you note, universal service has been foundational to federal communications policy.
As more and more households rely on mobile devices, the FCC must have reliable data on
mobile broadband coverage. Let me assure you that the Commission is currently working to
improve how we measure mobile coverage.

In the past, we have confronted several challenges in our attempts to measure coverage in
a way that matches up with the public's real-world experiences. The biggest of these challenges
involved the process of data collection. For the past several years, the Commission relied on
data that came from states via the National Telecommunications Information Agency - data that
was used in the National Broadband Map - and third party commercial vendors. For a variety of
reasons, the data collected by the states and third party commercial vendors did not always
accurately reflect the real world experiences of your constituents.

Recognizing the need to improve our mobile coverage data, the Commission adopted an
order in 2013 that required mobile wireless data collection from one of the most reliable sources
available -- the mobile wireless carriers themselves. As a result the Commission is now
collecting coverage data directly from wireless carriers through the Commission's Form 477.
Each carrier that submits data must certify to its accuracy. We expect the data wireless carriers
provide through these submissions will be more accurate than our previous data because it comes
directly from the entity that is deploying the wireless facilities. We are in the relatively early
stages of collecting this new coverage data from wireless carriers through the revised FCC Form
477, and Commission staffare currently analyzing these filings.

In addition, please rest assured that, given the importance of this issue, the Commission
remains open to working with stakeholders regarding additional data sources, including new
third party sources, and methods that we can employ to obtain more reliable information on
mobile broadband coverage. Further, it will always be the case that any mobile broadband
coverage data will be affected by certain issues that inherently affect wireless services, such as
indoor coverage and terrain, which limits as a technical matter the ability to represent precise
coverage down to a street segment or address leveL
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The Commission is also seeking to provide greater public accessibility into the data it
collects. Specifically, to better serve the American public, the Commission is seeking additional
funds in the upcoming fiscal year to provide improved mapping capabilities of mobile coverage
data. Unfortunately, in the past two fiscal years the Commission was not successful in securing
funding requests that would have enabled us to update the National Broadband Map. As a result,
the data reflected on that map is now outdated. The Commission's budget request for fiscal year
2017 would allow us to use the data collected from the Form 477s to create new user-friendly
maps that can be made publicly available. With these additional resources, the Commission will
better enable the public to let the Commission know when their user experiences on the ground
do not match up with the data collected from Form 477.

It is my hope that these efforts will improve the Commission's ability to accurately
measure mobile broadband coverage throughout the country. Thank: you for the opportunity to
address this important issue. I share your goal of providing access to essential communications
for all Americans, and we are committed to policies that achieve the goal of universal service.

~::j14?
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Dear Senator Peters:

Thank you for your letter stressing the importance of accurately measuring mobile
broadband coverage across the country.

As you note, universal service has been foundational to federal communications policy.
As more and more households rely on mobile devices, the FCC must have reliable data on
mobile broadband coverage. Let me assure you that the Commission is currently working to
improve how we measure mobile coverage.

In the past, we have confronted several challenges in our attempts to measure coverage in
a way that matches up with the public's real-world experiences. The biggest of these challenges
involved the process of data collection. For the past several years, the Commission relied on
data that came from states via the National Telecommunications Information Agency - data that
was used in the National Broadband Map - and third party commercial vendors. For a variety of
reasons, the data collected by the states and third party commercial vendors did not always
accurately reflect the real world experiences of your constituents.

Recognizing the need to improve our mobile coverage data, the Commission adopted an
order in 2013 that required mobile wireless data collection from one of the most reliable sources
available -- the mobile wireless carriers themselves. As a result the Commission is now
collecting coverage data directly from wireless carriers through the Commission's Form 477.
Each carrier that submits data must certify to its accuracy. We expect the data wireless carriers
provide through these submissions will be more accurate than our previous data because it comes
directly from the entity that is deploying the wireless facilities. We are in the relatively early
stages of collecting this new coverage data from wireless carriers through the revised FCC Form
477, and Commission staff are currently analyzing these filings.

In addition, please rest assured that, given the importance of this issue, the Commission
remains open to working with stakeholders regarding additional data sources, including new
third party sources, and methods that we can employ to obtain more reliable information on
mobile broadband coverage. Further, it will always be the case that any mobile broadband
coverage data will be affected by certain issues that inherently affect wireless services, such as
indoor coverage and terrain, which limits as a technical matter the ability to represent precise
coverage down to a street segment or address level.
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The Commission is also seeking to provide greater public accessibility into the data it
collects. Specifically, to better serve the American public, the Commission is seeking additional
funds in the upcoming fiscal year to provide improved mapping capabilities of mobile coverage
data. Unfortunately, in the past two fiscal years the Commission was not successful in securing
funding requests that would have enabled us to update the National Broadband Map. As a result,
the data reflected on that map is now outdated. The Commission's budget request for fiscal year
2017 would allow us to use the data collected from the Form 477s to create new user-friendly
maps that can be made publicly available. With these additional resources, the Commission will
better enable the public to let the Commission know when their user experiences on the ground
do not match up with the data collected from Form 477.

It is my hope that these efforts will improve the Commission's ability to accurately
measure mobile broadband coverage throughout the country. Thank you for the opportunity to
address this important issue. I share your goal of providing access to essential communications
for all Americans, and we are committed to policies that achieve the goal of universal service.

Sincerely, A~.
~ - /.k 'fL'f-r
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Dear Senator Schatz:

Thank: you for your letter stressing the importance of accurately measuring mobile
broadband coverage across the country.

As you note, universal service has been foundational to federal communications policy.
As more and more households rely on mobile devices, the FCC must have reliable data on
mobile broadband coverage. Let me assure you that the Commission is currently working to
improve how we measure mobile coverage.

In the past, we have confronted several challenges in our attempts to measure coverage in
a way that matches up with the public's real-world experiences. The biggest of these challenges
involved the process of data collection. For the past several years, the Commission relied on
data that came from states via the National Telecommunications Information Agency - data that
was used in the National Broadband Map - and third party commercial vendors. For a variety of
reasons, the data collected by the states and third party commercial vendors did not always
accurately reflect the real world experiences of your constituents.

Recognizing the need to improve our mobile coverage data, the Commission adopted an
order in 2013 that required mobile wireless data collection from one of the most reliable sources
available -- the mobile wireless carriers themselves. As a result the Commission is now
collecting coverage data directly from wireless carriers through the Commission's Form 477.
Each carrier that submits data must certify to its accuracy. We expect the data wireless carriers
provide through these submissions will be more accurate than our previous data because it comes
directly from the entity that is deploying the wireless facilities. We are in the relatively early
stages of collecting this new coverage data from wireless carriers through the revised FCC Form
477, and Commission staff are currently analyzing these filings.

In addition, please rest assured that, given the importance of this issue, the Commission
remains open to working with stakeholders regarding additional data sources, including new
third party sources, and methods that we can employ to obtain more reliable information on
mobile broadband coverage. Further, it will always be the case that any mobile broadband
coverage data will be affected by certain issues that inherently affect wireless services, such as
indoor coverage and terrain, which limits as a technical matter the ability to represent precise
coverage down to a street segment or address level.
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The Commission is also seeking to provide greater public accessibility into the data it
collects. Specifically, to better serve the American public, the Commission is seeking additional
funds in the upcoming fiscal year to provide improved mapping capabilities of mobile coverage
data. Unfortunately, in the past two fiscal years the Commission was not successful in securing
funding requests that would have enabled us to update the National Broadband Map. As a result,
the data reflected on that map is now outdated. The Commission's budget request for fiscal year
2017 would allow us to use the data collected from the Form 477s to create new user-friendly
maps that can be made publicly available. With these additional resources, the Commission will
better enable the public to let the Commission know when their user experiences on the ground
do not match up with the data collected from Form 477.

It is my hope that these efforts will improve the Commission's ability to accurately
measure mobile broadband coverage throughout the country. Thank you for the opportunity to
address this important issue. I share your goal of providing access to essential communications
for all Americans, and we are committed to policies that achieve the goal of universal service.


